S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 6th January 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Rev D Tate, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr J Smallwood, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Banks, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Scales, Mr R Williamson, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr A Evans and Mrs M Albinson 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 8th October 2015: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Price with two abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Gotts and Mrs Banks declared an interest as they are members of South Wootton in Bloom.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the current three quarter year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a Summary Sheet and the other a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  Mr Jordan explained that the figure in the spend column should be approximately three quarters of the Budget. He said that two additional columns are included on the sheet, one for the prediction to year end and the last column, the Budget for 2016/2017.

Mr Jordan then went through each of the items making reference to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK; 
General Admin – Repairs & Maintenance – Mr Jordan said that it is hoped the Parish Office will be decorated before the end of the year, within budget; Electricity – this figure is high, however the monthly direct debit has now been reduced from £267 to £118 per month; Water, Post, Telephone – All OK; Security Maintenance – It was explained that this figure was over budget due to the purchase of a new replacement battery for the Parish Office shutter and a new CCTV hard drive; Planning & Other fees – the figure includes £900 paid to Bidwell’s for the production of CIL consultation reports and £1,200 for the LDF Inspectors Report; 
Allotments – OK, the wages are low; Water – a bill is due; incomes of £25 per plot per annum have all been received; Mr Jordan confirmed that there is currently £1,900 in the Allotments fund.
Bus shelters – OK; 
Cemetery – OK, It was explained that the figure under New Works was for the Cemetery Extension, it was said that the income is predicted to be £12,000 by the end of the year making a predicted balance of £2,975 in hand. 
Churchyard – Grass Maintenance – OK; Wages/Repairs – This figure includes the cost of trimming the trees. Mr Jordan felt that the Churchyard could be over budget at the end of the year, £3,000 predicted against the budget of £2,400;
Footway lighting – OK; 
Litter – Wages - OK; Materials/Refund - This includes a figure of £324 overpayment which has been refunded to the Amari Group, the Parish Council no longer carries out litter picking at the Priory Court Shop area. Trade Bin – OK this is a one off payment; 
The Green & Open Spaces – Wages – Mr Jordan explained that whilst this figure is high, £12,900 predicted against a £9,000 budget, it is balanced by lower wages at the Allotments, Wootton Park, Cemetery and Churchyard; A bill for servicing the Dog Waste bins is due at the end of the year; Tractor Fuel/Ins/Maintenance – this figure includes the Lighting Kit for the new Kubota. Trees/Posts/Hedging – this stands at £1,940 against a £2,000 budget. It was said that this figure includes work on two diseased Willows on the Green. Comment was made that the Parish Council should avoid planting Weeping Willows in the future;  New Equipment – this is for the purchase of the new Kubota, whilst this had not been budgeted for, £10,000 of funds had been set aside from the reserves;
Wootton Park – Wages - OK, under budget, £6,500 predicted against a £8,000 budget; a bill for servicing the Dog Waste bins is due at the end of the year; New Equipment – The figure of £1,976 is for the rolling Goal Posts. Mrs Cornwell stated that the North Wootton Parish Council and Football Club contributions are shown under the Miscellaneous Income section; Pond Project - £1,324.26, a Grant will be received in due course to balance this; Tree Surgery – OK, £875 predicted against a Budget of £2,000; Pest Control/Inspection Fees – the figure includes £95 for Mole Control and £75 for the Play Equipment Inspection fee;
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK, £14,000 predicted against a £15,000 budget; Repairs & Maintenance – this figure includes the cost of redecoration; Trade Bin – OK this is a one off payment; Gas, Electricity – OK; Water – slightly up; New Works – the figure of £3,123 is for the new windows etc in the Ladies Toilets. Mr Jordan said that with Hire Fees received at £22,470.50 it makes a total for the end of December 2015 at £1,621.21 in hand;

Miscellaneous – The figure of £436.66 includes the £100 Grant to the Citizens Advice Bureau, £250 Grant to SWIB and £86.66 for the Parish Assembly Refreshments; 
Income: Bank Interest from Treasury Deposit – slightly up at £443.82; Meeting Room Hire - good at £720.00; Goal Post Grant - £1454.53; Solar PV Panel Income - £1,980 has been received in total for both the Parish Office and the Village Hall. 

Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £73,906.37 against a Budget of £95,380. He said that the finances were doing well and stated that the predicted end of year figure should be £94,930. 
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the three quarter year accounts; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 31st December 2015.  He said that the Summary Sheet would be issued to all Parish Councillors. All members were happy.
7. To discuss the proposed Precept for 2016/2017:  Mr Jordan explained that the Parish Council had been aware that National Insurance figures would be increasing, and had worked on an increase of 0.5%.
He explained that following the receipt of information from the Government the actual increase will be 3.4%, he said that this is an amount the Parish Council will have to fund.
Mr Jordan also went on to explain that there has been an increase of 12 properties within the parish. He stated that the Grant received from the Borough Council has been reduced by £280, from £1,780 to £1,500. 

Mr Jordan explained that he and Mrs Cornwell had spent a lot of time looking at the figures and had put together a budget incorporating all the budget requests as well as the figure to cover the National Insurance increase.

Mr Jordan asked members to look once again at the Budget Monitoring Sheets and asked them to make a few amendments to the figures in the final “Budget 2016-17” column.
He said that the figures fairly well reflected this year’s budget and he went through each line in detail.
Comment was made that £1,000 has been allowed within the budget for a new replacement laptop and £1,000 has been allowed for a new strimmer which may be required.

Mr Jordan stated that under the Village Hall heading, £2,000 has been allowed for New Works to install a window in the Disabled Toilet.

Members noted that under the Miscellaneous heading the Grant to the Citizens Advice Bureau has been increased from £100 to £250 and the Grant to South Wootton in Bloom has been increased from £250 to £400.
Mr Jordan then went through the items under the Income heading. 
Members were happy with the proposed figures and the total precept figure of £95,200. Mr Jordan stated that on the basis that the Parish Council will receive a £1,500 Grant from the Borough Council, and the parish has 1615 properties, a Band “D” property will pay £58.02 per annum, 40p less than the current year. With all members happy with the proposed Budget for 2016/17 Mr Narborough proposed that the budget figures should be put forward to the full Parish Council for acceptance, this was seconded by Mr Williamson and unanimously agreed.
Additional Budget Requests: Mr Jordan informed members that some additional budget requests had been put forward for consideration by Mr Reynolds.
Bus Shelters   It was asked if additional Bus Shelters could be considered for the six Bus Stops at Grimston Road, it was said that these Bus Stops are regularly used and Bus Shelters would be of benefit to many residents. 

Compost Bins Mr Reynolds felt that additional Compost Bins at the Cemetery would be helpful, he explained that the current Compost Bins are not large enough to hold the volume of waste which accumulates within the Parish.
Garage Extension   Mr Jordan spoke regarding a possible extension to the Garage. It was said that if this matter was to proceed it would have to be funded from the Reserve Funds.
Members agreed that all the matters should be discussed fully by the Assets Committee.
8. To discuss Audit Arrangements for 2017:  Mr Jordan explained that at the end of each financial year, the finances are reconciled and sent firstly to the Internal Auditor and then to the External Auditors Mazars who are recommended by the Audit Commission.
Mr Jordan explained that from 2017, the Government is changing to allow Parish Councils to select its own External Auditors. 

It was explained that NALC have set up a similar auditing system which will allow Parish Councils to benefit from a lower fee.
It was said that the Parish Council can continue to use Mazars for their External Audit, but will be charged a commercial rate.

After discussion of the brief facts, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should proceed with the NALC system from 2017; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
Request from North Wootton Parish Council Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had been contacted by the Clerk at North Wootton Parish Council regarding the situation of emptying the Parish Litter Bins.

It was said that the current procedure at North Wootton where a volunteer empties the Litter Bins has now ended and at the latest Parish Council Meeting it was asked if South Wootton Parish Council may be able to assist and North Wootton Parish Council will pay for the work involved.
Members discussed the matter and were concerned that Ryan is already busy with tasks and members generally felt that he should not be overloaded with additional work at this time.

It was agreed that the matter should be discussed again at the full Parish Council meeting on Tuesday 12th January 2016.

Mr Narborough proposed a vote of thanks to Mr Jordan and Mrs Cornwell for carrying out the hard work to produce the Finance Sheets and for working out the Budget for 2016/2017.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   8.00pm.
9. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday 6th April 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
6th April 2016

                        


Chairman
